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Title:  60th Salisbury Middle East Peace Vigil

The 60th silent vigil took place outside Salisbury Library on Saturday with 
around 50 people attending.  These weekly vigils are an expression of hope 
for an end to the violence and a peaceful future in the Middle East.    

On this occasion, we carried flowers and candles and displayed heartfelt 
messages, bringing together the thoughts of those who attended.  The 
messages emphasised the need for the ceasefire to be permanent and for 
the much increased violence against the Palestinians in the West Bank to be 
halted.

A spokesperson said “We call on the UK government to take immediate 
action to ensure accountability and justice for Palestinians. All arms transfers 
to Israel must be suspended. The government must respect the work and 
independence of the International Criminal Court, including committing to 
enforce the arrest warrants already issued. The current deal alone will not 
end Palestinian suffering in Gaza, and therefore must be just the beginning of 
a process that will rapidly bring a comprehensive ceasefire, with a lifting of 
the 17-year long blockade of Gaza, and an end of Israel’s occupation of 
Palestinian land, in line with the International Court of Justice Advisory 
Opinion."  

“Unrestricted humanitarian access must be facilitated to avert the risk of 
famine . A comprehensive rebuilding effort must follow, led by Palestinians 
and with Palestinian self-determination at its core. The UK must also ensure 
that the main established UN aid agency (UNRWA) leads Gaza’s aid efforts 
and must demand the Israeli authorities rescind recent laws and 
attacks against it.”

“This is a moment of truth for the UK. To continue shielding Israel from 
accountability is to abandon the principles of justice and human rights that the 
UK claims to uphold. The UK must not be an ally to Israel’s atrocities and 
must act decisively to end its complicity and demonstrate genuine leadership 
in the pursuit of peace and justice for both Palestinians and Israelis. This can 

https://www.icc-cpi.int/news/statement-icc-prosecutor-karim-aa-khan-kc-applications-arrest-warrants-situation-state
https://www.icj-cij.org/node/204176
https://www.icj-cij.org/node/204176
https://www.theguardian.com/world/2024/oct/28/israeli-lawmakers-pass-bill-that-could-halt-unwra-relief-work-in-gaza
https://www.theguardian.com/world/2024/oct/28/israeli-lawmakers-pass-bill-that-could-halt-unwra-relief-work-in-gaza


only be achieved by ending violence, upholding international law, and 
specifying concrete guarantees.” 

These vigils are supported by local groups of Amnesty International, 
Campaign for Nuclear Disarmament, Christian Aid, Quakers, Sarum Concern 
for Israel Palestine and many others concerned for world peace.

Note to Editor:
For further information contact Caroline Lanyon on 01722 321865
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